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Dear Mrs Dore 
 

AP2025/001 – SDA application for a material change of use for infrastructure 
facility (gas transportation and electricity distribution infrastructure)  

and services infrastructure (water distribution) in the  
Surat Basin Infrastructure Corridor State Development Area 

 
Receipt of your SDA application for a material change of use for infrastructure facility (gas 
transportation and electricity distribution infrastructure) and services infrastructure (water 
distribution) in the Surat Basin Infrastructure Corridor SDA is acknowledged. The 
application was deemed properly made on 19 March 2025 in accordance with section 
84D of the State Development and Public Works Organisation Act 1971. 
 
Please find enclosed a request detailing the additional information required in order to 
properly assess your application. In accordance with Part 8, section 8.2 (5) of the Surat 
Basin Infrastructure Corridor SDA Development Scheme (February 2014), your response 
to the Office of the Coordinator-General is due on or before 26 June 2025. The application 
will lapse if you do not provide, to the satisfaction of the Coordinator-General, all of the 
requested information by the required date OR part of the requested information by the 
required date together with a notice asking the Coordinator-General to proceed with the 
assessment of the application OR a notice stating the requested information will not be 
provided and requesting the Coordinator-General proceed with assessment of the 
application. 
 
Furthermore, in accordance with Section 8.2(11) of the SBICSDA Development Scheme, 
it has also been determined that the referral, public notification and review stages of the 
assessment process do not apply to your application as the development has already 
been subject to another referral and public notification process as outlines in the 
application’s planning report. As a result, the Coordinator-General is satisfied with the 
referral and public notification undertaken. 
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If you require any further information, please contact Mr Marcus Peck, Senior Project 
Officer, Planning Services, Office of the Coordinator-General, on (07) 3243 1613 or at 
marcus.peck@coordinatorgeneral.qld.gov.au who will be pleased to assist. 
 
Yours sincerely 
 

 
 
Shaun Ferris 
Assistant Coordinator-General 
Industry and Infrastructure Development 
(as delegate of the Coordinator-General) 
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